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The MISSOURIAN  Q1 - 2014 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

May 21-23   
May Workshop, Osage 

Beach, MO 

September 16-18   
Joplin, MO 

October 22-24  
Maintenance 
Workshop,  

Branson, MO 

 

 

  REQUEST FOR 
YEARS OF SERVICE 

Each year Missouri 
NAHRO acknowledges 
years of service at the 
May workshop!  Please 
take a few seconds to 
fill out the online form 
requesting how many 
years you have been  in 
the Housing Industry!  
 

 
Click here to fill out 

the Form! 

 

 

http://www.monahro.com/May14/ConfInformation.pdf
http://www.monahro.com/yearsofservice.htm


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Note from MHAPCI President 
By: David Hayes, President 

 
No one that I know of wants to start out a workday talking to the fire marshal, relocating displaced residents, 
and dealing with the loss and aftermath of a fire; but, if you have to go through this ordeal, it is nice to have 
MHAPCI by your side.  For the past 25 years Members have found in MHAPCI a sympathetic ear, can-do 
attitude, quick response, and much more.  In short, MHAPCI has been a great success story and example of 
Housing Authorities helping other Housing Authorities in good times and bad. 

In addition to the MHAPCI tradition of keeping rates competitive with the commercial market and the same for 
all of its Members regardless of loss experience, MHAPCI pays dividends to its Members.  Thirteen out of 25 
years, MHAPCI has handed money back to the Members, returning the initial capital contribution, applying a 
credit against the next year's premium, and issuance of checks.  

In the early years, the Board dreamed of a time when Member invoices for the next year would go out with a 
ZERO balance due.  As a member of MHAPCI, we know that you count on stability and predictability, so we 
don't want to take any action without careful study, and end up paying the price for not having assessed the 
recommended premium.  But, your MHAPCI Board plans to take a serious look at whether we have too much, 
too little, or just the right amount of surplus.   In 2014 we will evaluate MHAPCI's financial strength and 
capital requirements as compared to other public sector pools and in light of the recommendations of MHAPCI's 
actuary, to see whether the dream, or some pared down version of the dream, can become reality without 
sacrificing the protection and predictability that our Members depend upon.   

 MHAPCI appreciates your membership, and always strives to provide the highest quality and most cost-
effective risk management services to Members.   

      David Hayes 

 

LESSON LEARNED 
By: Susan McNary, MHAPCI CEO 

Have you ever considered lost income 
coverage?  After talking with Matt Moran 
about the financial impact of the 2011 
tornado, it would have been helpful if the 
Joplin Housing Authority had business 
interruption coverage in place.  This 
coverage is offered by MHAPCI, but it is 
my understanding that none of our 
Members have taken out this coverage 
for their public housing units. 
Although residents may only pay a 
nominal amount of rent and PHAs are still 
eligible to receive operating subsidies 
from HUD on a limited number of 
vacancies for units made uninhabitable 
due to fire, flood, or natural disasters, 
there was a shortfall nonetheless.  In the 
case of the JHA, I am told that it was 
about 6% on the revenue side.  In 
addition, the JHA ended up incurring 
expenses that were not covered by 
MHAPCI property insurance or paid for 
by HUD, but that would have been 
covered by MHAPCIôs optional Business 
Income- Rental Value Coverage Form.  
Matt told me, ñwe existed on our 
reserves.  What would we do now?ò 
The loss payment under MHAPCIôs 
Business Income Form is calculated 
based upon a determination of net 
income before the physical loss/damage 
occurred; the likely net income if no 
physical loss/damage had occurred; and 
the operating expenses, including payroll, 
necessary to resume operations with the 
same quality of service that existed just 
before the physical loss/damage.  If your 
office is destroyed, as the JHAôs was, 
and it becomes necessary to rent 
temporary office space to run the 
operation, those expenses would be 
covered.   In other words, the coverage 
pays for the loss of the gross rental 
income that would have been earned, 
including the fair rental value of any 
portion of the premises which is occupied 
by you, and continuing normal operating 
expenses that are the legal obligation of 
the resident, but would otherwise be your 
obligations, such as utility payments.  
Expenses incurred to reduce the amount 
of the loss are also covered.  Alternate 
housing for the residents is not covered, 
however. 
Payments are made for the period up to 
210 days after the date of the loss. 

If you are interested in securing a quote, 
MHAPCI will need a schedule that shows 
the building address and the rental 
income at that address.  For example: 

Address             Annual Rental Income 

21 ABC Street $22,000 

45 XYZ Street            $54,000 

PHA HQ  N/A 

Contact MHAPCI if you would like a 
quote. 

 

 

CREATING EQUAL LADDERS OF OPPORTUNITY IN BALTIMORE 

The HUDdle 
Written by: Secretary Shaun Donovan 

 
Yesterday I traveled to Baltimore, MD to tour the renovated housing units in the Barclay neighborhood and to 
announce HUD½s initial award of Rental Assistance Demonstration, or RAD, to the Housing Authority of 

Baltimore City (HABC). I also brought additional good news in that HUD was awarding more than $1.8 billion in 
capital funds to public housing authorities in all 50 states, as well as the District of Columbia, Guam, Puerto 
Rico and the U.S. Virgin Islands, to make major large-scale improvements to the nation½s 1.1 million public 
housing units. HABC would be receiving more than $17 million of that funding. I was joined by Baltimore 

Mayor Stephanie Rawlings-Blake, Maryland Department of Housing and Community Development Secretary 
Ray Skinner and HABC Commissioner Paul Graziano. 

The housing models we toured were great examples of what can happen when public-private partnerships 
come together to create quality, affordable housing. Telesis, the developer of the project, has been working 

closely with the city of Baltimore for years to rehab hundreds of units and their work is nothing short of 
remarkable.  Many units in that neighborhood had not been renovated in over 40 years, so to see the updated 

models is a true testament to why we need to invest more money in updating our nation½s housing stock.  

See more at: http://blog.hud.gov/index.php/2014/03/20/creating-equal-ladders-of-opportunity-in-
baltimore/#sthash.KzFjmURQ.dpuf  

 

http://blog.hud.gov/index.php/2014/03/20/creating-equal-ladders-of-opportunity-in-baltimore/#sthash.KzFjmURQ.dpuf
http://blog.hud.gov/index.php/2014/03/20/creating-equal-ladders-of-opportunity-in-baltimore/#sthash.KzFjmURQ.dpuf


MO NAHRO    

Our Spring Conference was full of first½s.  I think for many of us older  MO NAHRO members the changes will take a little getting used to.  My staff 
can attest to the fact I am slow to accept many of the new ways of doing things.  But thankfully we are never too old to learn so let the journey 
begin. 
 
Our first meeting with a Service Officer and staff was very well organized and I know the Committee VP½s were very thankful for the help and 
suggestions.  Things will continue to get easier for all involved, because I don½t think any of us realized how many areas were involved in 
coordinating our work with the Service Officer.  Main thing is we are all willing to keep working to make it better. 
 
It was the first meeting with all the new VP½s and their committees.  As Sr. V P, Jim Jenkins and I visited each committee we asked for their opinion 
on several subjects that need some tweaking and asked how we could help them meet their goals for the coming year.  We received many good 
suggestions that will be put to use in the decision making process. 
 
Despite the early announcements for the meeting and agenda we were still short on normal attendance at the Spring Conference.  Nearly everyone 
believes it has to do with budgets and not program content, which again leads into a ºfirst».  We had a Web Cast  meeting with the FMC.  Deborah 
Rodriguez didn½t have to leave her office in Kansas City to do our presentation. 
It has been brought to our attention that this may be the wave of the future if travel budgets continue to shrink. 
 
The Executive Board had a productive meeting, but have heard the grumbling about the time change.  We have added a light meal to this meeting to 
take care of one of the issues, but training is at a premium and many of the Ex. Board members want to attend that last session of the day.  I just 
have to accept  that we cannot make everyone happy, but will try to accommodate as many requests as we reasonably can.  
 
The Legislative Committee rallied an energetic group to go to Washington.  Thank you Jim Jenkins, Darrin Taylor, Carol Branham,  Katrina 
Wolfram for making this trip.  We continue to hear good things coming from this meeting and the subsequent work Darrin Taylor is doing.   It has 
been many years since I have seen this many people involved and motivated to ºget er done».  Many thanks to this hard working committee. 
 
The Web page is evolving as well.  It is really eye catching and user friendly.  I think with the timely information and our contributions it will become 
a useful tool.  I heard a lot of people asking about how to get registered to start using it.   
 
I survived my first meeting and didn½t make too many mistakes.  I look forward to seeing everyone at the May Workshop.  It was great to see a 
preliminary agenda out at the Spring Conference so everyone could start making plans. Please remember that PD welcomes any program 
suggestions you may have for training.  If I can be of help to any of our membership please don½t hesitate to contact me as well.   Thank you for all 
the support during my first meetingµ.you made the job look easy!  
 

- Wanda Petoom, MO NAHRO President 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Member Services Report 

Submitted by: Anita Kenney 

 

Member Services Committee currently has 6 active 
members and always looking for more! 
For those of you that could not attend the conference in 
St. Louis we had a great time.  With 77 people registered 
which is down but hope that finances and the agenda will 
allow more people to attend the May Workshop at Tan 
Tar A  in Lake of the Ozarks. 
We are trying some new things that we hope everyone 
will enjoy. 
Our theme for May workshop is FUN IN THE SUN.  L ŘƻƴΩǘ 
know about you but I am done with winter and snow and 
ready to bring on some spring sunshine. 
 Instead of the large amount of door prizes at the end of 
the conference we will be giving away gifts at the end of 
each session.  So if you sit through a session, you will be 
put into a drawing.   
We have reinstated the 50/50 raffle.  We tried it in St. 
Louis.  LeAnn Martin won and received $164.00 with the 
same amount going to Scholarship Committee.  LeAnn 
turned around and gave back $100.00 of her winning back 
ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇǎΧΧΧTHANK YOU LEANN MARTIN!     
We judged the awards that were submitted and will be 
presenting them along with years of service certificates at 
the May meeting.   
 We have rethought the hospitality room and we hope 
that more people will come and enjoy the networking that 
goes on.  We will be cutting back on the amount of hard 
liquor that is usual and going with beer, wine, margaritas 
ŀƴŘ ǎƻƳŜ ǿƛƴŜ ŎƻƻƭŜǊǎΧΧΧΦǿŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻŦǘ ŘǊƛƴƪǎ 
and snacks. 
Please come back and visit.  It is a great place for you to 
relax, visit and network with your fellow HOUSERS! 
If you want to be on a committee and think that this 
would be a good fit, please give me a call or email and we 
can get you involved. 
 

Anita Kennedy 
VP Member Services 
 

 

WHAT HOME MEANS TO ME 
As part of its 2015 Housing America campaign, 
NAHRO will hold a poster contest for children 
associated with affordable housing and community 
development programs owned or administered by 
national NAHRO member agencies. Posters will reflect 
the national theme of ºWhat Home Means to Me.» The 
contest is a collaborative effort of NAHRO½s 
chapter/state, regional, and national organizations. 
This is a great opportunity for all the youth you serve 
to tell what home means to them. 
State Chapter Prizes: MO NAHRO will provide 
certificates and awards for each prize winner in each 
category. Prize Include: 1st place $50.00 gift card, 2nd 
place $25.00 gift card, and 3rd place $10.00 gift card. 
National NAHRO Prizes: A winner will be selected in 
each category and submitted to National NAHRO for 
consideration in the National Competition. The Grand 
Prize Winner of the National Competition will receive a 
$500 savings bond, their poster on the cover of the 
2015 Calendar, and a trip to Washington, DC during 
the March 2015 Legislative Conference. Twelve other 
honorees will receive $100 savings bond and be 
included in the 2015 Calendar. 
Please visit www.monahro.com  for Poster Contest 
details as well as the application and narrative forms. 
Both forms must be submitted with the posters and 
must be to be eligible for entry. 
Entries should be brought to the MO NAHRO May 
Workshop May 21-23, 2014. Judging will take place 
at the May Workshop on Wednesday, May 21, 2014 
at Tan Tar A, Osage Beach 

For more Information, Contact the MO NAHRO 
Service Office @ 940-873-4395 

 

STATE 
BASKET! 

We will be collecting 
items for the State 
Basket Raffle that 

will take place at the 
Southwest NAHRO 
Annual Conference 

in Tulsa, OK in 
June.  These items 

will be raffled off to 
raise money for the 
SWRC Scholarship 
Foundation. Please 
bring something to 
the May Workshop 
from your area of 

the State to include 
in the State 

Basket.  State 
basket items will be 

collected at the 
Member Services 

Booth.   

 

 

http://www.monahro.com/


 

  

MONAHRO HOUSING COMMITTEE MINUTES 
March 19, 2014 - Double Tree Hotel ì Westport 

 
The Housing Committee of MONAHRO was called to order by Carol Branham, VP Housing at 8:15 a.m. on Wednesday, 
March 19, 2014 at the Double Tree Hotel-Westport. 
Roll Call was taken with the following in attendance: 
Carol Branham, VP; Carole King, Carol Lindley, Diane Morris, Paul Page, Mona AuBuchon, Barbara Sumpter, Amy 
Lawson, Stacey Ignersoll, Reba Williams and Allen Pollock. 
Guest included:  President, Wanda Peetom; VP, Jim Jenkins and Darrin Taylor 
Consideration was given and discussion held on minutes of the September 25, 2013 Housing Committee meeting.  Motion 
was made by Carole King to approve minutes as written.  The motion was seconded by Mona AuBuchon.  Motion passed. 
 
The following matters were placed on the table for discussion and action: 
 

¶ SWNAHRO Housing Committee Report from Carol Branham 
¶ NAHRO Housing Committee Report from Carol Branham 
¶ Legislative Conference Report  ̧Carol Branham, Jim Jenkins and Darrin Taylor 
¶ Review of PIH Notices for 2013 and 2014. 
¶ Discussion of funding levels for agencies. 
¶ MTW Expansion 
¶ SHARP Bill   Need to find a sponsor in the House for a companion bill to Senate Bill 576.   
¶ Appropriation Bill ̧ Impact on housing authorities (80% FMR Rule)  Flat Rent schedule must be adopted by 

agencies.  Further guidance is expected soon from HUD on the implementation of the rule. 
¶ MO Legislative Paper 
¶ NAHRO Impact 2014  ̧Legislative and Regulatory Agenda 
¶ Statutory and Regulatory Relief  ̧Missouri joining other states to contact legislators about sending a letter to 

HUD asking for this relief.  Darrin   
¶ Flat Rent Survey 
¶ Darrin Taylor agreed to provide a letter template for all MO housing authorities to adapt with specific data 

from their agencies to be sent to legislators but retaining consistency in the message of the letter. 
¶ Codification of Inspection Standards in the Section 8 Tenant Based Voucher Program.  Planned migration from 

the HQS to USPC standards. 
¶ HUD doing Risk Management Assessments (Board Minutes Review) 

 

President, Wanda Peetom and VP, Jim Jenkins joined the group and thanked them for their willingness to serve and 
discussed various topics.  Jim Jenkins asked the group about the hospitality room.  Opinions were voiced that the 
hospitality room serves a good networking opportunity but should be limited, possibly from 5-7 p.m. and scheduled not 
to conflict otherwise.   
Jim Jenkins reported to the group that following the trip to Legislative Conference he has followed up with a request 
for information and found that 84% of the housing authorities in MO would benefit from the Senate Bill 576. 
Jim Jenkins reported the group that the legislation in MO in reference to the performance bond was not anticipated to 
go anywhere this year due to it being an election year. 
Darrin Taylor updated the group on the Legislative Conference and the advocacy efforts taking place and how the 
response has been good and we continue to be engaged with all legislative offices contacted. 
Following lengthy discussion, a motion was made by Paul Page to forward two resolutions to the Executive Committee 
as follows: 
 

Resolution No. 2014-1 - Fair Market Rents 
Resolution No. 2014-2 ̧  Labor Standards  ̧Davis Bacon requirement for small housing authorities on contract in excess 
of $250,000. 
 

Motion was seconded by Stacy Ingersoll.  A vote was taken and passed. 
With no other business coming before the committee, the meeting was adjourned by VP, Carol Branham at 10:30 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Carol Branham, VP Housing 
 

Missouri NAHRO Legislative 
Committee Report 

Double Tree by Hilton-Westport 
March 19, 2014 

 

 

The Legislative Committee met on Wednesday, 
March 19, 2014 at 11:30 AM with 16 members 
present and 6 excused absences. 
Notes from the September 25, 2013 meeting at the 
Hilton Garden Inn in Independence were reviewed. 
Jim Jenkins with the help of Carol Branham and 
Darrin Taylor created the 2014 Position Paper.  See 
attached copy. 
Darrin Taylor, Carol Branham, Katrina Wolfram and 
Jim Jenkins attended the NAHRO Legislative 
Conference in Washington, DC.  The National push 
was for the Small Housing Authority Reform Proposal. 
This proposal is for Housing Authority that have 550 
units in public housing and Section 8 program. 
Senator Blunt has signed on to the bill in the Senate 
and our goal was to get a companion bill in the 
House. 
Donna Dunwoody stated that she will contact 
Representative Hertzler to see if she would co-sign a 
bill from the House. 
Darrin Taylor is going to prepare a letter for every 
Housing Authority to complete and send to their 
Representative in support of the SHARP bill. 
Several states have joined together to work on getting 
Legislators to send letters to Housing and Urban 
Development to give the Housing Authority 
Regulatory and Administrative Relief.  Darrin Taylor 
took the lead on this for Missouri working with five 
other states.  Senator Blunt and Congressman 
Luetkemeyer staff indicated support in this process.  
See attached letter from MO NAHRO to Senator 
Blunt. 
Carol Branham reported that the Housing Committee 
presented three resolutions.  One resolution 
supporting the increase of Davis Bacon Wage 
Requirements. The second resolution was supporting 
the SHARP proposal.  The third resolution was the 
correction of the HUD assigned Fair Market County 
Rents. Also Carol has joined the Small Housing Task 
Force at NAHRO. 
The State Legislation matters did not fair very well this 
year.  Of the two request that MO NAHRO was 
supporting, one was dropped.  The one dropped was 
trying to allow PHAs to obtain commissioners from 
outside of their jurisdictions.  The Mayor in the small 
cities did not believe they had a problem in finding 
new commissioners.  The other change to the statues 
was to allow PHAs to follow rules set by other 
agencies that bettered the position of the PHA in the 
area of obtaining performance bonds on contracts. 
The State law is stricter than the HUD rules in this 
area.  The bill has been changed and still trying to get 
it through the committee, but time is running out. 
 
Click here to download the MO NAHRO Position 
Paper!  
 
Jim Jenkins 
Senior VP. 
 

http://www.monahro.com/Spring2014/2014%20MO%20NAHRO%20Position%20Paper%201.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PREPARING FOR E-DISCOVERY REQUESTS 
By: Joann N. Dyroff, General Counsel 

 
Changes in the way we communicate at work, and in the way we create, use, and store work-related information, is impacting organizations of all size across the country, and 
directly impacts the day to day work of PHAs.  These changes raise serious issues for companies when they become involved in litigation, as much of the critical evidence that 
will be relevant in litigation is now found on company computers and other electronic devices.  In an increasingly litigious society, the need to be able to respond to requests for 
e-discovery now raises substantial questions as to what is discoverable, and how an organization is required to store and maintain electronic information that may become 
relevant in future litigation.  
 

Electronic discovery presents PHAs with difficult new challenges, which include:  
 

¶ Volume.  The sheer amount of electronic data in an organizationôs computers and storage media is exponentially larger than the amount of paper in the organizationôs files.  
 

¶ Location.  Most organizations have highly developed filing systems for their paper documents.  Electronic data, on the other hand, is a much larger collection of unsorted 
data existing on hard drives, servers, back-up tapes, and in the cloud; the relevant ñneedlesò must be sifted from a much larger ñhaystack.ò  

 

¶ Preservation.  Once stored, paper documents generally continue unchanged unless intentionally modified or destroyed.  Electronic data, on the other hand, is easily 
corrupted if not properly handled. 

 
In many cases, sanctions have been levied against companies and counsel for failure to adequately preserve potentially relevant electronic data.  Even negligent failures to 
preserve electronic data have, on occasion, given rise to monetary sanctions, ñadverse inferenceò instructions, and other penalties.  Moreover, several U.S. District Courts have 
implemented specific local rules for the planning and conduct of electronic discovery. 
 

What electronic information (e-information) must be considered?  The list includes email messages (including those sent to and from computers, smart phones, and 
tablets), attachments to emails, presentations, spreadsheets, offsite and cloud storage, electronic files, hard drives, shared network drives, back-up tapes/drives/servers, 
external storage media (diskettes, CDs, DVDs, thumb drives), email servers, personal computers, PDAs, smart phones, voicemail/instant messaging, audio/video tapes, 
photographs/digital images, and internal and external websites, including social networking sites. 
 

Why does this data need to be preserved? 

¶ Federal and state rules of civil procedure now require production of all relevant e-information in litigation. 

¶ In a lawsuit, the discovery phase alone can account for more than 50% of the total litigation costs, with e-discovery consuming over half of that budget.   

¶ Courts continue to hold organizations accountable for how they handle (or mishandle) document productions.  There have been multiple instances where a single failure of 
legal discovery compromised a companyôs legal position.  Courts impose substantial sanctions on companies (and attorneys) who fail to protect and provide the required 
information. 

¶ The costs of providing this information can be significant, and settlements in litigation involving e-information are increased due to the potential of litigation expenses for 
production of e-information in discovery. 

¶ The Federal Rules of Civil Procedure, while imposing sanctions on litigants who do not preserve data and do not cooperate in e-discovery, do make an attempt to limit the 
costs of such discovery and keep the discovery proportional to the actual needs of the litigation.  The Federal Rules provide that when seeking or resisting discovery, 
litigants should keep the proportionality principle in mind:  the court must limit discovery if ñthe burden or expense of the proposed discovery outweighs its likely benefit, 
considering the needs of the case, the amount in controversy, the partiesô resources, the importance of the issues at stake in the action, and the importance of the discovery 
in resolving the issues.ò Indeed, courts have relied on this proportionality standard to deny requested discovery. For example, in Conn. Gen. Life Ins. Co. v. Earl Scheib, Inc. 
(S.D. Cal. 2013), the court conducted a cost-benefit analysis, applying these factors, and determined that the defendants were not required to spend $120,000 (which was 
roughly the amount at stake in the litigation) to search, index, filter, and process 219 gigabytes of data.   

¶ The very need for these rules underscores the need for reform, given that the cost of e-discovery may run to hundreds of thousands of dollars in e-discovery in large cases, 
and in one case in Florida, $3.1 million was paid to an outside vendor to manage the discovery. 

 

The Duty to Preserve Data:  The most critical aspect of e-discovery: 

¶ The PHA has a strict obligation to preserve all data which may be reasonable anticipated to be relevant to litigation. 

¶ The PHA must identify and preserve all sources of potentially relevant data (including cloud and off-site storage).  This requires the implementation of a sound records-
management policy, which means organized storage of information.  One of the most effective ways to cut e-discovery costs is to shrink the amount of data that potentially is 
discoverable and, thus, has to be searched, collected, processed, reviewed, and produced.  As a rule of thumb, keep only the data (1) you must, pursuant to law or 
regulation, or (2) that is needed for business purposes.  In doing so, it is important to develop, enforce, and comply with an organization-wide written records-management 
policy.  

¶ The PHA should create procedures for: 
o routine deletion of older e-information (to limit the amount of information that needs to be submitted in litigation) 
o placing a hold on all deletion once the PHA becomes aware of the risk of litigation, sometimes called a litigation hold  
o resuming the routine deletion process once the litigation has been resolved  

¶ The duty to preserve relevant data begins when the PHA receives: 
o Notice of an actual or potential legal filing 
o Notice of a credible threat or a legal filing or litigation event, such as a letter from an attorney 
o Internal events, such as complaints alleging harassment or discrimination, grievances, or administrative hearings 

¶ In the event of litigation, ask your legal counsel to work with you to prepare directives to your staff regarding placing a litigation hold on deletion procedures and preserving 
e-information for the litigation, to ensure that all e-information is available for the discovery process 

¶ Once the duty to preserve arises, a litigation hold directive should be sent by hard copy and email with a request that each recipient sign and return it, so evidence can be 
provided in the litigation that the organization acted in compliance with e-discovery rules 

¶ The PHA, working with counsel, will determine: 
o what data is relevant to the matter 
o what departments or individual employees, sources, or board members need to be included 
o if any former employees or board members need to be included 
o the sources that need to be preserved 

 

PHAs that develop and implement a sound records-management policy, and who act to prevent deletion of relevant data once litigation is threatened, are taking the best 

possible steps to protect against the difficulties that can arise from e-discovery. 

 



 

  

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT 
COMMITTEE 

SUMMARY FOR MARCH 19, 2014  

The Professional Development Committee met at 8:30 
on March 19, 2014.  Present for the meeting were Lisa 
Ainsworth, Darrin Taylor, Michelle Johnston, Donna 
Dunwoody, Lee Radtke, Mike Pipkin and Joe Ann 
Daugherty.  Lisa thanked those present for 
participating in the monthly conference calls.  This has 
made the conference preparation go much smoother 
and allows us to get ºSave the Date» notifications out 
several months in advance.  She also stated the new 
Service Officer, Shelli Scrogum has been a huge asset 
to this process.  The committee requests that 
members of MONAHRO submit session ideas to the 
committee any time they see a need.  It definitely 
helps in the agenda creation. 
 

MONAHRO is once again offering NPDS certification 
training at the May Workshop.  This session will be 
Public Housing Occupancy and concludes the 2nd part 
of Public Housing certification.  MONAHRO will cover 
the baseline cost, and the participants must pay the 
workshop registration as well as the testing/materials 
cost.  It will be offered to states outside of Missouri 
for $400.00.  Workshop tracks are also set up and 
currently being finalized.  Registration for this 
workshop should go out at the conclusion of the 
Spring Conference.  
 

The Fall Conference will be held in Joplin September 
17-19 at the Holiday Inn (contract pending) and the 
theme will be ºThe Road to Recovery».  We will be 
working with Matt Moran to help in this process and 
hope to make contact with several groups that were 
involved in the cleanup efforts and disaster recovery.  
CR&D are also going to work on setting up a tour of 
the disaster area and city.   
 

The Maintenance Workshop will be held October 22-
24 in Branson (contract in negotiations).  Lisa is 
grateful to Mike Pipkin for continuing to set this 
workshop up.  MONAHRO will also offer NPDS 
certification training for Housing Quality Standards 
for Section 8 PHA½s.  They cover the baseline cost and 
the participants will pay the registration fee as well as 
the testing/materials cost.  We also discussed the 
need to bring Lead Base certification back to the 
Maintenance Workshop in 2015 as those that took it 
in 2010 will need to renew their certification and 
therefore we can offer both at the same time. Mike is 
working on the remaining sessions and Donna has 
offered to help. 
 

The PD Committee is committed to offering quality 
sessions and trainings to members, but cannot do it 
alone.  It is imperative that members forward their 
suggestions to the committee so future 
conferences/workshops can be created to meet the 
needs of all MONAHRO members.   
       Lisa Ainsworth 
                      VP Professional Development Committee 
 

FAIR HOUSING MONTH 

Submitted by: Carol Branham, Executive Director, Nevada Housing Authority 
 

April marks the anniversary of the passage of the Fair Housing Act of 1968, which 
sought to eliminate discrimination in housing opportunities and to affirmatively 

further housing choices for all Americans. During the month, The Nevada Housing 
Authority will hold many activities to celebrate April as Fair Housing Month. The 

first event was a Fair Housing landlord/realtor meeting where they signed a 
Proclamation declaring April as Fair Housing Month in their community. They had a 
great show of support from the community. One resident gave his personal testimony 

to the community of his success of overcoming losing his house and being a single 
dad, and now is a homeowner! Take look at some of the pictures below of their 

successful event! For more information click on the link below to like the Nevada 
Housing Authority Facebook!  

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Housing-Authority-of-the-City-of-Nevada-
MO/112423158849966  

 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Housing-Authority-of-the-City-of-Nevada-MO/112423158849966
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Housing-Authority-of-the-City-of-Nevada-MO/112423158849966


  

Missouri NAHRO Community Revitalization & Development Report 
Double Tree by Hilton-Westport, St. Louis, MO -  March 19, 2014 

OPENING: The CR&D committed met at 8:30 this morning to discuss the roles and responsibilities of this committee to the 
general membership of Missouri NARO and set the agenda for the Fall Conference in Joplin, Missouri. 
 
BACKGROUND: CR&D is perhaps the least attended and most misunderstood committee in MONAHRO.  As I understand, at one 
time, CR&D was a dominate committee in NAHRO.  Now, we feel fortunate to have just a few members show up to the 
committee meetings.  When asked, most members think CR&D is for the City and County Planners.  There is no connection 
between CR&D and general membership of MONAHRO yet alone our Boards and Executive Directors.  This begs the question 
ά²Ƙȅ ŘƻŜǎ /wϧ5 ŜȄƛǎǘ ŀƴŘ ƛǎ /wϧ5 ǎǘƛƭƭ ǊŜƭŜǾŀƴǘΚέ   
 
RELEVANCE: The simple answer tƻ ǘƘŜ ǊŜƭŜǾŀƴŎŜ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ ¸9{Σ ƘƻǿŜǾŜǊ ǿŜ Ƨǳǎǘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ƛǘ ȅŜǘΦ  IŜǊŜ ƛǎ ǿƘȅ L ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ 
the CR&D committee is not only relevant, but can once again take a front seat on the MONAHRO bus.   The first and obvious 
answer is that HUD is NOT the answer to our funding crisis regarding our programs.  We cannot afford to wait for the economy to 
άǘǳǊƴ ŀǊƻǳƴŘέ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜǊŜŦƻǊ ŦŜŘŜǊŀƭ ŦǳƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎΦ  ²Ŝ Ƴǳǎǘ ŦƛƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƭŜƳŜƴǘŀƭ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǇƭŀŎŜƳŜƴǘ ŦǳƴŘƛƴƎ 
sources for the sustainability of our programs. Program funding diversity is critical and CR&D can be the committee to fill the gap, 
providing guidance and education to our Boards and Executive Directors. 
 
ROLES AND RESPONISBILITIES: This brings me to what I believe the roles and responsibilities of the CR&D committee should be for 
MONAHRO.  First, we must share the vision of development as an avenue for unit replacement and new funding.  Second, we 
must continually repeat the theme that housing authorities can be the engine for local community revitalization.  In other words 
ά²Ŝ ŀǊŜ /wϧ5έ   L ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ /wϧ5 ƴŜŜŘǎ ǘƻ ŀŎǘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘŀǘƻǊΣ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ ŦƻǊ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ŀƎŜƴŎȅ 
boards and directors. From a marketing point of view, we need to communicate the value of the CR&D committee, namely, how 
we help you serve people, fix your units, replace you units, develop relevant programs, make money, save money or save time.          
 
FALL CONFERENCE: JOPLIN, MO 
Tour - The Fall Conference in Joplin, Missouri represents a unique opportunity for MONAHRO.  We are all aware of the 
devastation caused by the Joplin tornado in the spring of 2011.  What we may not be aware of are the trials and tribulations in 
the following months and years during the rebuilding period.   We are planning a guided tour of Joplin, Missouri, in an effort to 
show the results of community revitalization on a large scale.  It is our hope that we will be able to discover how the process of 
ǊŜōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ŜǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƛƳŜΣ ŀƴŘ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŀƭƛǘƛŜǎ ǾǎΦ Ƙƻǿ ƛǘ ƛǎ άŘǊŀǿƴ ǳǇΦέ    L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ƴƻǘŜ ƘŜǊŜ ŦƻǊ 
those of us who plan to attend this conference.  This conference can and will be emotionally difficult for many people.  We need 
to be sensitive to those around us.   
 
Classroom Sessions:  
Here is a list of potential classroom sessions: 

¶ MHDC: Funding sources and programs 

¶ MHDC: Housing Summit  

¶ Chillicothe Project 

¶ CDBG application process  

¶ Environmental process 

¶ Formation of a non-profit 

 
CONCLUSION: 
We ended the committee meeting with a visit from President Wanda Peetoom and VP Jim Jenkins.  The committee shared its 
vision and goals with the President and Vice President.  The meeting was adjourned. 
 
 

Report submitted by: Douglas Brown; VP CR&D 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UNDERSTANDING REDUCED LEVEL OF INSURANCE COVERAGE FOR VACANT 
PROPERTIES AND THOSE SLATED FOR DEMOLITION  

By: Susan McNary, CEO 
 

Not only does HUD ñscoreò occupancy for public housing authorities, but so does your insurance company.  Vacant properties are attractive targets for thieves.  Copper tubing 
and other building materials can be sold at a handsome price - but the criminal does not stop there.  The typical loss also includes other acts of vandalism and severe damage to 
the structure and glass as the thief breaks into the building and removes the materials.  Other potential hazards include fire, water damage, mold and other environmental risks. 
 
It is important to be aware of the vacancy provisions in your policy and to know what your policy does and does not cover.  The purpose of this article is to review the policy terms 
and conditions and the special method of calculating the limits that apply to vacant buildings.  Armed with this knowledge, effective policies and practices may be adopted to 
safeguard vacant Housing Authority properties and reduce the likelihood of costly losses. 
 
Property Scheduled for Demolition - Vacant properties that have been designated to be demolished or for which there is a pending request for demolition are not covered for loss 
occurring to the property. 
 
Vacant Properties - If a vacant property is not designated or requested to be demolished, MHAPCI may cover such vacant property under certain circumstances.  Be aware, 
however, that there are exclusions, special provisions, and limits. 
 
ñVacant Propertyò Defined - A building is vacant if less than 31% of its total square footage is rented and used by a lessee or used by the owner to conduct customary operations.  
Buildings under construction or renovation are not considered to be ñvacantò.  Coverage for properties under construction should be provided for under a builders risk policy 
required by the Authority and purchased by the contractor to protect the contractor and Authority.   
 
Vacancy Provisions - If a building has been vacant for more than 60 consecutive days before a loss or damage occurs, MHAPCIôs policy excludes damage caused by the 
following: 
 

¶ Vandalism 

¶ Sprinkler leakage (unless the system has been protected against freezing) 

¶ Building glass breakage 

¶ Water damage (see section below) 
 
Special Limit and Requirements for Water Damage - Effective February 20, 2014, MHAPCI added limited coverage for water damage in vacant properties, with a $100,000 
sublimit provided.  That is the most that MHAPCI will pay for such loss for any one Named Member in any one Scope of Coverage document period.  However, in order to be able 
to take advantage of MHAPCIôs water damage coverage for losses caused by or resulting from freezing, the Member must be able to show that it: (i) used best efforts to maintain 
heat in the building or structure; or (ii) drained the equipment and shut off the water supply, if heat was not maintained. 
 
Valuation - In the case of a covered property loss to ñvacant property,ò your coverage with MHAPCI will not cover replacement of the item or damage (ñreplacement cost 
coverageò); rather the policy reduces the amount from the replacement cost standard to the ñactual cash value,ò or depreciated value measurement of value.  The industry 
definition of actual cash value follows: 
  
Actual Cash Value (ACV) is computed by subtracting depreciation from the replacement cost. The depreciation is usually calculated by establishing a useful life of 
the item and determining what percentage of that life remains. This percentage times the replacement cost gives the ACV. 
Of course any loss due to vandalism, sprinkler leakage, building glass breakage and, in the case of water damage, in excess of the sublimit, is not covered under any method of 
valuation, as those losses are excluded. 
 
Suggestions to Protect Vacant Property and Head-Off Costly Consequences: 
 

¶ Create a landlordôs checklist that includes notification of the utilities, protection, and routine inspection of the property for those times when you are thinking of taking a 
property off-line, or do not have a wait list and anticipate a vacancy. 

¶ It is up to you to keep heat in the unit during cold weather.   Notify the utility of the vacancy, get the bill put into the Authorityôs name, and request that you be alerted if high 
usage is noted.  Donôt assume that the utility will notify the owner before it turns off the utilities due to non-payment.  In our experience, utilities can suddenly change or not 
follow the notification practices you may be accustomed to. 

¶ If the property will be vacant indefinitely, consider removing A/C and heating units, shutting off water and draining water from tanks. 

¶ Take steps to make sure that plumbing does not freeze, with the building maintained at an internal temperature of at least 55 degrees. 

¶ To protect against humidity and mold, adjust the A/C to 85 degrees. 

¶ Check the property regularly, but not predictably.  Do more than just a drive-by.  Enter the property; perform a walk-through of the entire building, looking for signs of entry and 
use. 

¶ If there are signs of entry or vandalism, let the police know and ask that the building be monitored. 

¶ Enlist a neighborhood watch and provide contact information so you can be contacted in the event of an emergency or sign of impropriety. 

¶ Keep the property in good condition by maintaining the grass, removing leaves, snow, newspapers and ads so the property looks occupied. 

¶ Clear out all combustibles (debris, hazardous materials, etc.) to avoid fires. 

¶ Test fire protection alarms and smoke detection systems quarterly to make sure they are still working. 

¶ Remove personal property that can be stolen. 

¶ Expanded specialized coverage for vacant buildings is available through Wells Fargo, but will require additional premium.  If you would like to price that coverage, just give us 
a call at 636-530-6181. 

 
In summary, vacant properties pose extra challenges and insurance coverage is limited.  It makes good sense to increase efforts to protect and maintain the property to avoid 

expensive losses. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


